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Our Ref: MGLA290818-1442 

 
25 September 2018 

 
 
Dear  

Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 28 August 2018. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

You requested: 

I understand that the GLA has given authorisation for the use of Parliament Square 
Gardens (PSG) on September 1st for a "Make London Safe Again" rally.  The rally will 
include an inflatable blimp/balloon cartooning the London Mayor Sadiq Khan. 

In accordance with the Freedom of Information (FOI) Act 2000, I would like to ask you 
for the following information. 

1. A copy of the application by Yanny Bruere to use PSG for this purpose. 

2. Any correspondence from the GLA advising the applicant of the restrictions 
associated to timing for the event, use of stages, public address systems, live music, 
sale of goods and distribution of food and drink. 

3. A copy of the letter providing authorisation for the event. 

Please find attached the information we hold within the scope of your request. 

Please note that some personal data has been redacted.  The names of members of staff are 
exempt from disclosure under s.40 (Personal information) of the Freedom of Information Act. 
This information could potentially identify specific employees and as such constitutes as 
personal data which is defined by Article 4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation 
(GDPR) to mean any information relating to an identified or identifiable living individual.  

It is considered that disclosure of this information would contravene the first data protection 
principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states that Personal data must be processed lawfully, 
fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to the data subject. The names, addresses and 
contact details relating to the individuals making the application to use the space have also 
been withheld because these details constitute personal data. 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA290818-1442 



 
 

 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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